SAUGUS CHARTER COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

OF

FEBRUARY 14, 2008

The fourteenth meeting of the Saugus Charter Commission was held on Thursday, February 14, 2008.  The meeting was held in the auditorium, at the Saugus Middle School.  The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Peter Manoogian at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS

Eight members of the nine member committee were present at roll call:

Cam Cicolini, Karen Cote, Eugene F. Decareau, Karla J. de Steuben, Albert W. Diotte, Jr., Joan L. Fowler, Peter Manoogian, Sr., and Thomas Stewart.

Debra Panetta was not present due to illness.

READING OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (FEBRUARY 7, 2008)

The minutes were passed out to the members for their review till the voting at the next meeting.

ACCEPTANCE OF PREVIOUS MINUTES (JANUARY 31, 2008)

Mrs. Cicolini made a motion to accept the January 31, 2008 meeting minutes.

The Chairman seconded the motion.

Motion passed

7 – 0

PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment at this time.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


Meeting Space – an issue again

Mr. Manoogian thanked Mr. Naso for setting up the auditorium with a sign for us.  Mr. Manoogian stated that due to the Middle School Drama Club having their rehearsals for their spring play, we will not be able to use the Middle School for our meetings.  Dr. Manville was willing to have us use the School Committee Room for our meetings on Wednesday’s, but not all of the Commission members would be able to attend. Thursday’s are the best for everyone.  Mr. Manoogian stated that we wanted to keep the same criteria for the meeting space, being cable assessable, handicap parking and accessibility and he asked for any suggestions.

Mr. Decareau made a motion to go back to the Town Hall in March.

The Chairman seconded the motion.

Motion passed 

8 – 0


March Calendar – VOTE

Mr. Manoogian suggested that March 13th and 27th (Thursday) should be set aside of our regular meetings. Then on March 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, and the 31st (Monday) from 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. be set aside for meeting with Town employees.  Since we want to meet with Boards and Commissions we need to meet with them during their working hours.

Mr. Manoogian asked if we wanted to just meet with the Boards and Commissions that are addressed in the Charter or do we want to include others.

Mr. Decareau feels that we should keep the meeting open to the public and not limit them.  He felt that everyone should be included and not leave anyone out.

Ms. de Steuben felt that since the Town Manager and Board of Selectmen appoints certain boards example Youth and Recreation we should consider them also.

Mr. Manoogian will look into posting the meetings.

NEW BUSINESS

· Presentations / Interviews (each Commissioner will ask one question and one follow up in round robin format of guests.)

1. Five two term (minimum) former Town Meeting Members

a. Peter Bogdan

b. Ellen Burns

c. Steve Manley

d. George Moriello

e. Brenton Spencer

Mr. Manoogian stated that Ellen Burns was sick and could not make it tonight and Steve Manley was going to be late.  Mr. Manoogian made calls and Richard Mytkowitz was able to attend.

Mr. Moriello was from Precinct 6 and served over 10 years.  He stated that he misses it and he enjoyed it.  He learned a lot while serving.

Mr. Mytkowitz was from Precinct 8 and served for 4 years.  He has only been in Saugus for 20 years and is like a new comer.

Mr. Spencer was from Precinct 5 for 28 years.  He was elected in 1979 till 2007.  He decided not to run due to medical reasons.

Mr. Bogdan was from Precinct 6 & 2 from 1967 to 2001.  He was happy to serve.  He felt that the Town was first priority and Precinct is second priority.  He felt that Town Meeting was a divisive unit and it become into micro-managing the managers which created animosity with the managers.

Mr. Decareau asked if they felt with the experience and problems over the years that the Town should have an auditor independent under the Finance Committee?

Mr. Moriello answered yes; it was a good idea to have an independent auditor.  They can do a better job than within.

Mr. Mytkowitz stated that the Town is required to have an independent auditor.  It all comes down to money. 

Mr. Spencer answered that it was an excellent idea and it can’t hurt anything.  They could double check the figures.

Mr. Bogdan stated that the current town budget provides money to have an audit and the Department of Revenue requires it.  This would not be an answer for the financial problems regarding expenses and revenue.  He feels want needs to happen that the auditor should be given a specific task for mismanagement and a specific goal.

Mr. Decareau agrees with them.  Looking at the auditor position working for the Town works with every department and report to the Finance Committee.  If they see a problem they can let the Finance Committee and everyone know about it.

Mr. Bogdan answered that he hears him loud and clear.  He suggests that we need to create an in Town Accountant like a C.F.O. to run the books.  He feels a managerial advisor required to have sufficient talent to understand the finances of the town.  He feels the hiring practice is deficient.  He feels we need a good team running the show in house.  He stated that the Schools overspent $1.2 million and wonders how they could do that without someone being aware of it.  He feels we need to tighten the cage at the beginning.  He feels we need a criteria set up for hiring and advisory council for hiring the Town Manager.

Mr. Spencer feels we need a strong financial manager and accountant.  He feels we do not need to hire a full time auditor.

Mrs. Cicolini asked how they felt about increasing the number of Town Meeting Members?

Mr. Bogdan stated not to do it.  Right now we do not get enough for the positions.  We do not have a participating town.

Mrs. Cicolini asked if they felt that since most incumbents run, people may not want to run?

Mr. Bogdan answered that there is a case to be said for overlapping terms.  The incumbents can coach the newly elected members.  He feels that staggering the terms for four years, 2, 3 members in each precinct may give people an opportunity to run.

Mr. Spencer answered that they should stay at 50 members.  He stated that in early years 8 to 9 people ran in each precinct and now only 4 to 5 people run.  He stated to keep it the same.

Mr. Mytkowitz answered that certain precincts are strong and some are weak.  He feels they may only show up for a few articles.

Mr. Moriello answered that Town Meeting is to slow, long and cumbersome.  There are more and more special town meetings and to have 75 members would make it worse.

Mr. Manley answered that you should not go more than 50 members.

Mrs. Fowler asked what changes would you like to see?

Mr. Moriello answered that he would like to see the Town employees who are Town Meeting Members get up and formerly excuse themselves from voting.  He feels they should not vote on their own budgets and departments.  He feels that they should not call an assembly until all articles are done and they should take them up in order.  Everyone should be ready and all recommendations should be ready to streamline the process.  He is in favor of term limits for the moderator, 6 years or 3 terms because the moderator appoints the Finance Committee.  He would like to see the Finance Committee change more.

Mr. Mytkowitz would like to change how people behave.  He feels that they should go to Finance Committee meetings.  He feels that Town employees or spouses that are Town Meeting Members should not vote on the budget.

Mr. Spencer stated he would like to change the amount of Specials that we have.  In the past Specials were used for emergencies, now the Board of Selectmen put anything on it.  Some of the things put on the specials could be put on the annual.  He stated that in some towns everything was done at the Finance Committee example debates etc, and then Town Meeting would vote.

Mr. Bogdan answered all the above.  Town Meeting is slow and cumbersome.  He feels that if it isn’t a bonify package, something with value the moderator should call the Town Meeting Members and tell them to stay home.  He feels that Town Meeting should do what the law requires them to do and not bend it.

Mr. Manley would like to see the conflict of interest to change.

Mrs. Fowler asked if zoning should be separated from the annual pertaining to the time of year?

Mr. Moriello answered that it was probable a good idea but he hasn’t given it much thought.

Mr. Mytkowitz answered contracts don’t.

Mr. Spencer answered either way; zoning will pass at the end of a particular meeting so the members can adjourn. He found over the years that zoning articles that came up near the end of a meeting always went faster and with less debate.

Mr. Bogdan answered that they may not gain anything.  He feels you have to look outside the boundaries.  He stated that other communities can do their entire budget in one or two nights.  He feels that 1 or 2 a year would be good and they should be separate.

Mrs. Cote asked them if they felt the information given to them allows them enough time and quality?

Mr. Bogdan answered that it would be beneficial for a member to go to the Finance Committee meetings.  He feels that over the last 10 years the information is not clear and late, it’s to business like and poorly handled.

Mr. Spencer agrees.  He feels that receiving information the night of the meeting is discouraging.  It is overwhelming for new Town Meeting members.  He stated that he would ask Pat Annis for help.  You would have to seek the information, you can’t just walk in.

Mr. Mytkowitz stated that he has mixed views on it.  He feels you need a manager to give an overview.  He feels that attending Finance Committee meetings is important.  He stated that voters need to look at who they elect.
Mr. Moriello stated that this was his favorite question!  He stated that he is flattered at getting the information in 2 days before the meeting; they must think that he is smart.

Mr. Manley stated that it is difficult.  He tries to go to the Finance Committee meetings.  He said he has a crutch; he listens to Town Meeting veterans.  You do learn.  It comes at a cost.  You can’t do a good job.  I listened to the Finance Committee and veterans.

Mrs. Cote do you feel it would help to televise on cable the Finance Committee meetings?

Mr. Manley stated that it comes up everyday that the people want to know.

Mr. Mytkowitz agrees 100%.  The public would understand more.  They would see that it is not whimsical.

Mr. Spencer agreed and also stated that the Planning Boards, Conservation Commission should also be televised.  He feels the conference room in Town Hall is too small and cable should be expanded.

Mr. Bogdan also agrees.  He feels they might be more selective in their discussions.  He feels that more Finance Committee members would participate.  He feels that the public and Town Meeting members would benefit from a larger room.

Mr. Diotte asked if a comptroller who gives monthly reports to the Town Manager, Finance Committee, Board of Selectmen and Town Meeting members is a benefit and will it bring accountability?  He also asked how they felt about Town Employees voting on their budgets?

Mr. Bogdan answered that when the budgets were $15 million they had the information faster and it was informative.  He felt that if they should recognize themselves by name and they should be part of the discussion, but not the vote.  He feels the comptroller should prepare the reports other than the manager.

Mr. Diotte asked if the comptroller should be under the Finance Committee?

Mr. Bogdan answered no; you would have to change the status of the Finance Committee.  He would like the Finance Committee to stay as a volunteer board.

Mr. Spencer stated that in 1979 they had a $20 million budget and about 49% went to the school department, this was before proposition 2 ½.  He feels we are not keeping up with the times.  He feels that employees have a right to be there, but they should acknowledge before hand that they are employees.  He does feel that at the least, quarterly reports on the financial status should be given to everyone.

Mr. Mytkowitz he does not agree with having a comptroller because of the cost to hire one.  He feels with the same money you can get two teachers compared to one comptroller.  He feels that town employees should run, but not vote on their own budget.

Mr. Moriello feels it would bring accountability going with a comptroller.

Mr. Manley feels that monthly or quarterly reports would be helpful because there will be less time of arguing at the meeting.  He stated that people have told him that employees should abstain from voting and state why.

Ms. de Steuben asked them to describe how they would make a decision on an issue?  An example would be:  constituents would call, within your precinct, Finance Committee, Planning Board.

Mr. Manley stated that mostly you mind is made up before the meeting, but he would take the Finance Committee recommendations and base it on that or what is discussed at the meetings.

Mr. Moriello stated that he looks at the sites for zoning.  For financial articles he relied heavily on the Finance Committee because they are pretty near on the button.

Mr. Mytkowitz stated that the Planning board does not hold much weight and neither does the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Spencer stated that he would get more calls on zoning because it is so touchy he feels that he needs to listen to your constituents.  When it comes to finance matters he would listen to the debate.  He would vote his conscience.

Mr. Bogdan stated that the Planning board would give detailed report on issues and now you only see 1 to 2 sentences and it’s not informative enough.  When he receives telephone calls on zoning you need to consider what the common good is for all, it’s a judgment call.  Very seldom would he receive calls regarding money.  He would agree with the Finance Committee recommendations.

Ms. de Steuben asked if we should have staggered terms for Town Meeting?

Mr. Bogdan was in support for it.

Mr. Spencer stated that it doesn’t make a difference.  If you do it for Town Meeting you should do it for all.

Mr. Mytkowitz stated that you would need to look at the cost of doing it.

Mr. Moriello stated that he would not do it for Town Meeting because it would be to confusing, but he would do it for the Board of Selectmen.

Mr. Manley concurs with Mr. Moriello.

Mr. Stewart asked, what areas have Town Meeting done well in?

Mr. Manley stated it was a tough question because no matter what problem came up, everything came up, there was no stone unturned.  Everyone would ban together and find a solution.  The diversity of the group makes it good.

Mr. Moriello stated the respect for each other, rules of the load during meeting, how you address each other, never using the person name, using the precinct or colleague.
Mr. Mytkowitz agrees with the previous speakers.  He stated all sides go get heard, does good with the game you have to play.  He feels they could do better with what we have now.

Mr. Spencer stated he was elected in 1979 and served for 28 years; he has worked with 3 moderators.  He feels that job is not easy.  He feels the moderator that could control meetings and keep them in order and honest.

Mr. Bogdan stated it is only as good as its members.  It’s a diverse group with the 10 precincts.
Mr. Stewart asked what the pros and cons were with going to a council form?

Mr. Bogdan thinks it could work.  He suggested a 12 member board made up of 9 precincts and 3 at large which would be elected positions.  Potential elect/hire a mayor, Finance Committee should be amongst the councilors along with the school committee and zoning.  He feels that Town Meeting has it problems and one is the length of time to get through things.  He suggested slimming down the government.  He also stated that they would have to be paid positions.

Mr. Spencer stated he has no problem with a council, but he would have to see the make-up of it to make a comment on it.  He stated that you would have to pay for it.  He stated that no matter what you do, the same people will be running.

Mr. Mytkowitz stated that zoning should stay with Town Meeting, have an elected body for finance, an appointed Town Manager.  He stated that people think the Board of Selectmen have more power, so they should be held accountable.

Mr. Moriello agrees with Mr. Mytkowitz regarding the Board of Selectmen.  He stated that the Board of Selectmen appoints 5 boards when the Town Manager appoints 13 boards.  He stated that becoming a city will not bring in more money.  He feels that a city form will work, but doesn’t know much about it.  He would like to have it stay as a Town and feels we should tweak what we have.

Mr. Manoogian stated that we have not made any decisions.

Mr. Manley stated that Town Meeting is great for this town, but it is too cumbersome.  He feels that when it does get cumbersome, a council would be better because you may get the right person on it.  If you had fewer people on it, it would get done quicker.

Mr. Manoogian asked the former Town Meeting members to pretend or role-play that they represent a hypothetical Precinct 11 and they were just elected and it was the first night after the election.  The clerk was setting up a sub-body that could appropriate and such and they had to pick one person to sit on this sub-body.  How would you pick the one person from you group?

Mr. Manley stated that you would make a motion to nominate Mr. Bogdan because he has the knowledge and has been around a lot longer.

Mr. Moriello stated that he would look at the four and see who is financially aware.
Mr. Mytkowitz stated he would ask who would be interested in sitting on this sub-body.  He would choose by the top vote getter in the election and see what other precincts were doing.

Mr. Spencer stated that he would seek out the members by years of experience and how they looked at.  He would pick Mr. Bogdan because he is well organized and has good work ethics.

Mr. Bogdan stated that he never finished better than 3rd.

Mr. Manoogian read a section from the 1983 proposed charter regarding the minority report o the three in opposition to the proposed charter that recommended that there be a council of 15 and an elected town manager. Mr. Manoogian read the phrase in the opposition statement, signed by Mr. Bogdan, which described the lack of democracy when fewer decision makers were in place. Mr. Manoogian asked Mr. Bogdan  if he still had the same concerns today as he did then?

Mr. Bogdan stated that 26 years ago we had a population of 29,000 and at that time they were obtaining more detailed reports from the Planning Board.

Mr. Spencer stated that he still believes that zoning needs to be taken more seriously.  When you have 50 people vs. 10 member council you need 2/3 vote of 50 compared to 2/3 vote of 10.

Mr. Mytkowitz feels that when the “voting with the heart issue” may come in and 50 would be better.

Mr. Moriello believes a larger body is less political.
Mr. Manley agrees with how 6 out of 10 don’t care.   It is less politically inclined the way we have it now.

TREASURERS REPORT

Mr. Decareau stated that there is no change at this time.

COMMITTEE REPORTS


Debra Panetta – Outreach Sub-Committee 

Mrs. Panetta was not here tonight and will report at next meeting.


Karla J. de Steuben – Budget and Finance Sub-Committee

Ms. de Steuben stated that they are still working on it.

CORRESPONDENCE

· Robert Palleschi – Finance Committee Chairman – Follow Up Comments

· Selectman Michael Kelleher – Responses to Questions posed to current Selectmen

Mr. Manoogian read each correspondence out load.  (See attached)

MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS / MOTIONS

Ms. de Steuben stated she received an email from Susan Raiche and handed everyone a copy.

Mr. Manoogian read this email into the record. (See attached)

PUBLIC FORUM

There was none at this time.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Diotte made the motion to adjourn at 10:45 p.m.

The Chairman seconded the motion.

Motion passed 
8 – 0

1-31-08  Questions for Current Selectmen – Saugus Charter Commission

Part I (Response from Selectman Michael Kelleher underlined and italicized)

ARTICLE 2  - SECTION 35

Annual Budget. The selectmen shall consider the tentative budget submitted by the town manager and make such recommendations relative thereto as they deem expedient and proper in the interests of the town. On or before the first day of March of each year the selectmen shall transmit a copy of the budget together with their recommendations relative thereto to each member of the finance committee.


For the FY2008 budget the Selectmen met for 2.5 hours on 2-27-07 and voted 3-0, with two members absent, to pass the budget onto the Fin Com.

For the FY 2007 budget the Selectmen met for just over 2 hours on 2-25-06 and voted 3-0, with two members absent, to pass the budget onto the Fin Com.

For the FY 2006 budget the Selectmen met for just over 1.5 hours on 2-24-05 and voted 4-0, with one member absent, to pass the budget onto the Fin Com.

For the FY 2005 budget the Selectmen met for 2.5 hours on 2-24-04  and voted 5-0 to pass the budget onto the Fin Com.

For the FY 2004 budget the Selectmen met for 3 hours on 2-24-03  and voted 4-0, with one member absent, to pass the budget onto the Fin Com.

1. The Selectmen have 15 days to make recommendations to the budget they receive from the Manager. Do you believe that is enough time for you to make a recommendation? Yes, and some do so by contacting the manager directly and some in meetings.
2. Do you interpret the term “annual budget” to be inclusive of the school budget? Yes, as it relates to the school department request, not each line item.
3. Do you feel the Selectmen should be required to hold a public hearing on the budget prior to making their recommendations? Yes, it could help those that want to provide feedback and certainly would not hurt.
Part II

Saugus is one of if not the only Town in Massachusetts to have all five seats on the Board of Selectmen up every two years. The record will show that on average, only 2.5 votes are cast per voter. Consistently, the top vote getter is the “blank.”

1.)  Do you feel the community would benefit from having staggered elections?

a. If so, why? Yes, we can not afford to have the entire board turnover in one election and everyone running at once creates a political atmosphere that is not in the towns best interest.
b. If not, why not?

2.) For the past twenty-one years the Selectmen have elected the top vote getter as Chairman. Based on your experience, is this tradition in the best interest of the town? No, for many reasons. At this point it is simply a tradition but not a policy and it is not in the best interest of the town, the board of the person with the highest count.
a.) If staggered elections were to occur there would no longer be a “top vote getter.” What criteria might you employ then to select a Chairman? Who is the chairman is not important under our current form. I support a separate election for selectman and a separate for Chairman.
3.) Should the term of office be extended from two years to three years or ?? Yes, two years is too short to achieve and have consistency. I suggest 3 years.
4.) Would the town benefit from having 7 selectmen? Only if we go to an open town meeting or add roles to the Selectman from Town Meeting, which I support.
5.) Would the town benefit if there were term limits for elected officials? We don’t have enough people involved already so if you eliminate people you reduce those that are there with no assurance that others would come forward. In addition we have term limits as voted by the people. In my opinion those that favor term limits don’t trust the voters with their vote or believe they know better then the people.
6.) For the two new members, what surprised you the most immediately after you were elected? What changes in the charter, if any, might facilitate your taking office?

7.) If there is a vacancy in the office do you feel the current provision that requires that the 6th place finisher have 1500 votes is the best way to fill the vacancy? I think it should be 6th place outright.
8.) Do you think that a member of the Selectmen should sit on the School Committee, and a member of the School Committee should sit on the Selectman?  If you think this is a good idea, would you want this member to be a liaison, or have voting capabilities? We don’t need to change the charter for a liaison and that is a good idea in my opinion. I don’t agree with voting, otherwise the person is a member of that board.
9.) Should the voters of the Town expect that Selectmen should have an impact on the schools or should that be a matter entirely between the School Committee, the Manager and Town Meeting? Schools and education are part of the towns culture and effect so many things. The people of Saugus deserve and I think expect all impact schools and education.
10.) The Town Charter is silent on the role of the Selectmen in setting policy for the Town. Other than licensing and sewer policy, do you feel the Selectmen should establish policy in other areas? 

a.) If so, please identify those areas. Yes, I believe selectman should have broad and universal abilities to set and change policy with the town manager. I believe selectman should set policy across the board.
b.) If not, why not?

11.) Not specific to any particular town manager, do you feel the 4/5 vote to hire and 4/5 vote to fire a Town Manager should be maintained? Yes, provides the support and stabilization that a manager needs to make tough decisions. 
12.) Not specific to any particular town manager, do you feel the hiring term should remain “a term of years” or should it be more specific? Whatever term the board determines.
13.) Do you feel a limitation should be in place for the term of office for a temporary town manager? I believe the charter should change to not allow the hiring of a temp manager by a 3 vote and that the town council should be the temp manager until a person achieves four votes.
14.) Not specific to any particular town manager, do you feel there should be an annual performance review of the town manager? Yes
15.) Not specific to any particular town manager, do you feel there should be more specificity as to the reasons why a town manager can be removed? No, it should remain as a four vote majority only.
16.) The Town of Danvers Charter states, “Said town manager shall not be required to be a resident of the town or of the commonwealth when appointed but shall be a resident of the town during the term of office thereof.” What are your thoughts on residency for the town manager? Residence limits the number of applicants and thus is not in the towns best interest. This is the CEO of the town and where the person lives does not influence the job they will do, experience and ability do. The manager should not have to live in town.
17.) Do you feel the Selectmen should make more board appointments other than the Library Trustees, Election Officers, Registrars of Voters and Cemetery Commissioners? I think the board should make all appointments
18.) Do you feel the Selectmen should have to approve any labor contact negotiated by the Town Manager? No, these are tough enough and don’t need additional people complicating it or making it political. If we can’t trust the manager on this we have the wrong person.
19.) Do you feel the Selectmen should have a role in the leasing of Town property? Yes, selectman should be the final approval.
20.) Do you feel the Selectmen should play more of a role in the legislative process?

a. Be required to make a written recommendation with explanation to the Town Meeting on all articles they insert? Yes, this will help the process as long as Fin Com is not appointed by one person.

b. Make some of the appointments to the Finance Committee? The last few years have proven that it is not a good idea to have this group appointed by one person who then attends meetings and directs Fin Com. In Com should be elected by the people.
21.) The most recent Town audit is recommending that there be an internal audit function. Should this or any audit function be overseen by the town manager that spends the money that is subject to the audit? No, let an elected Fin Com do this function.

22.) The Massachusetts Department of Revenue reports that there was $514,773,379 in positive free cash for FY08 in Massachusetts Cities and Towns. They also reported that there was –($6,751,667) in negative free cash. Saugus had –($1,778,121) or 26% of the entire negative free cash reported by the DOR.

a. How can we explain how Saugus, with such a strong Town Manager form of government, owned such a large percentage of all the negative free cash in the state? Health care costs (self care with many claims), sewer issues, the ice rink and failure to address issues over many years.
b. Saugus has had deficit spending in four out of the last five years. Should Saugus have a mechanism to alert the Selectmen when deficit spending is occurring? Selectman do already, communication with the manager, the six month review and annual reports.
The role of the moderator should be looked at as well. Should the moderator make comment on issues coming before Town Meeting prior to the actual town meeting, should the moderator speak to the media prior to town meeting and predict what will happen at town meeting, should the moderator attend Fin Com, after appointing the entire board and advise them, should the moderator refer town meeting articles to other boards without the knowledge or vote of Fin Com, the maker of the article or Town Meeting? Should he Moderator be elected as the moderator by the public?

From rpalleschi@********.edu 

2-11-08

Peter,

 I want to thank you and the members of the Charter Commission as a
whole for inviting the Saugus Finance Committee to your hearing last
Thursday evening.  My overall impression is the commission is well on
the way to making many suggestions regarding how Saugus will be
governed in the decades to come.  I believe I may have misled the
commission when asked as to my personal input to changes in process.  I
was answering a more general question as to changing the structure of
government in Saugus, i.e. town vs. city charter.  My more direct
response as to the process regarding the FinCom would be as we described
the other evening.

1.  A more vigorous and accelerated budget
hearing process.

2.  Much better communication with the Manager
and the Board of Selectmen.

3.  Need for more direct and hands-on oversight
of the town's  finances, via monthly financial status
reports.

4.  Need to communicate electronically or through
the use of cable t, the financial health of the town
following review of the of the monthly financial status reports.
                        
5. Have a position of Town Auditor established
reporting to an independent committee such as FinCom to
assure policy and procedures are properly adhered to. 


If I left anything out, please let me know, and I will amend my
response.


                                                    Bob
-----Original Message-----
From: susan.raiche@comcast.net [mailto:susan.raiche@comcast.net] 
Sent: Thursday, January 31, 2008 9:20 AM
To: desteuben
Subject: Re: FYI
 

Hi Carla,

I'm just getting around to emailing you about Town Manager responsibilities.

I saw the tape of the second round of former selectmen.  Maureen was quite adamant about wanting Selectmen to have the ability to review applicants/appointees to boards that the Manager chooses.

It was my experience that when I first requested appointment to the Youth and Rec. Commission 5 years ago, she and Mike Serino and Steve Horlick voted against me.

Because of this, I personally feel that if the Selectmen hire the Manager and renew his contract then, the Selectmen should have faith in that individual to appoint appropriate people to boards and commissions.

 

Both Maureen and Mike Serino was saying something about wanting to review applicants but it is this negative activity that is putting people off from getting involved.
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